

**Minutes from GoBike Meeting, 14 March 2017**  
**Friends Meeting House, Elmbank Street, Glasgow**

Item No	Item	Action
	<p><b>Present:</b> Convenor Patricia Fort (PF),            Committee members: Peter Hayman (PH), Jeremy Stevenson (JS),            Joel Cooney (JC), Brenda Lillicrap (BL), John Donnelly (JD), Iain            Longstaff (IL), Pat Toms (PT).</p> <p><b>Apologies:</b> Alasdair Macdonald (AM,) Lizzie Reather (LR), Jim            Ewing (JE),</p> <p><b>Missed:</b> Callum Cook (CC)</p>	
1	<p><b>Welcome, introductions, arrangements for the evening,            apologies</b></p> <p>PF reports from Scot Rail/Abellio Cycle Forum – Transport            Scotland want to support tourism but still only 2 bikes per train            on some routes.</p> <p>Also Holyrood cross party group walk/cycle/bus inaugural            meeting. PF unable to attend.</p>	
2	<p><b>Matters arising from Minutes from previous meeting</b></p>	<p>Approved            JS to add to One Drive            and website</p>
3	<p><b>Brief report on meeting with Humza Yousaf - PF</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Confirms that he will not stand in the way of Mark              Ruskell's 20mph bill.</li> <li>2. Had not seen similar maps to those presented (Bob's              Strava maps)</li> </ol> <p>Further note: Bob has been asked to do work with Glasgow            University Urban Big Data group.</p>	<p>Committee clear Bob to            represent GoBike</p>
4	<p><b>Comms Group:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Hustings, Wednesday 19 April</li> </ul> <p>Candidates – Robert Brown / Anna Richardson / Alan            Moir / Christy Mearns / Jim Swift</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Flyers - PH preparing GoBike one</li> </ul>	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Distribution to bike shops, workplaces and other venues Sign-up sheet circulated</li> <li>• On the night: Door/membership/sales/room set-up - IL / BL to staff table</li> <li>• Chair - PF preferred as chairperson</li> <li>• Roving microphone - JD to roam microphone</li> </ul>	<p>Possible spread POP flyers at same time</p> <p>JD to supply list of members – highlight those needing to pay?</p>
5	<p><b>Web group:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Trello boards project management online and app JD gives brief proposal to committee after longer one to web group</li> <li>• Next meeting need to explain OneDrive – make sure access possible.</li> <li>• JD has repeat booking for other future web group meetings in Rutherglen</li> </ul>	<p>JD to invite committee first. Arrange members meeting after POP to introduce more people interested in</p>
6	<p><b>Strategy group:</b></p> <p>PF reports AM has draft to be sent as GoBike response to Govan Urban Landscape consultation. Event – Victoria Rd/South city Way - 21 Mar 3.30 pm PF see Martha Wardrop – new proposals for Clarence Dr/Colleges Route 22 Mar 2.30 pm PT complains Strategy group not working as no convenor or minute-taker Proposal 1, re Formal letters of complaint be sent to GCC chief executive etc – not taken forward Proposal 2, GoBike produce a constructively critical statement on cycle provision in Glasgow, intended to be given to all councillors after the May elections etc – to be taken forward. Discussion on summary of state of infrastructure that can be presented to LES or Sustainable Transport committee Need to find new way to relate to council/administration.</p>	<p>BL and PH to attend</p> <p>PT to attend</p> <p>PT to call strategy group meeting BL offers venue for 28 Mar</p>
7	<p>95 members</p> <p>Not renewed membership with Cyclenation</p>	
7	<p>No problems with campaigning@gobike email address</p>	
9	<p><b>AOB</b></p> <p>Need a meeting call with GCC Cycle Forum</p>	

10	Next committee meeting: Tuesday 9 May 2017 Hustings 19 April 2017	
----	--	--